

## CONSERVATION COMMISSION 70 EAST MAIN STREET NORTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02766 508-285-6301

Norton Conservation Commission

Monday, February 10, 1992

## Attendance

Julian Kadish Peter MacLean Leo Yelle Jeff Houde



## <u>Minutes</u>

There were no bids submitted in response to the aquatic weed harvester bid package.

Leo Yelle made a motion, seconded by Jeff Houde, to approve the payment of bills as submitted. Approved. Peter MacLean made a motion, seconded by Jeff Houde, to approve the payment of the next bi-monthly payment to BayState Environmental Consultants. Approved.

Members reviewed a proposal by Ed DeFanti to construct a single family home on Lot 102, Margaret Drive within the 100 ft. Buffer Zone of a wetland which borders on the Wading River. Leo Yelle made a motion, seconded by Peter MacLean, to close the public review. Approved. Peter MacLean made a motion, seconded by Leo Yelle, to issue a negative Determination. Approved.

Members reviewed a proposal by T. Donovan to clear trees and place earthen fill within the 100 ft. Buffer Zone of a vegetated wetland at 8 Fordham Dr. Leo Yelle made a motion, seconded by Peter MacLean, to close the public review. Approved. Peter MacLean made a motion, seconded by Leo Yelle, to issue a negative Determination. Approved.

The Conservation Director explained that complaints regarding 68 Union Rd. are not within the regulatory jurisdiction of the Conservation Commission.

Members reviewed a request from an attorney to acknowledge via a vote that the Cease and Desist has been lifted from Lots 10-3A, 10-4A, 10-5A, East Hodges St. Leo Yelle made a motion, seconded by Jeff Houde, to acknowledge said action. Approved.

The Conservation Director reported that representatives from the Soil Conservation office used Ground Penetrating Radar to assess the depth of materials in the area of Norton Reservoir near Back Bay Brook.

The Conservation Director recommended that an informational meeting with interested harvester renters be held during the next regular meeting.

Minutes February 10, 1992 Page 2

The Conservation Director suggested that a land surveyor be contacted for a cost estimate for locating the bounds at the Freeman Street conservation area.

The Conservation Director reported that Catherine Brown, 108 Dean Street, has requested a Certificate of Compliance for Det. #82. The area adjacent to the wetland is forest which was undisturbed during construction. The garage, which was shown on the approved plan, has not been constructed. Leo Yelle made a motion, seconded by Jeff Houde, to issue a Certificate of Compliance. Approved.

The Conservation Director reported that a volunteer intern from Bridgewater State College, Margo Carey, presented a wetland lecture and slideshow to new homeowners in Norton on Saturday, February 8, 1992.

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.

